
Headteacher’s Message 

Last Friday, we were very lucky with the weather and had a great sports day. 

The children were excellent and a good day was had by all. We have received 

some really positive feedback from parents. Thank you! Well done to Mercury, 

who were this year’s winners.  

On Tuesday, I visited Ewood Park with Y5/ Y6 representatives of the school 

council for a school sustainability conference. The children had a very informa-

tive day and have some good ideas to move forward with that they’ll be feed-

ing back to the school council. 

Finally, Y6 have had super time at Tower Wood this week. We have all enjoyed 

ourselves and the children have once again been a credit to Cop Lane. Thank 

you to all the staff and Mr Teague, who gave up their time to come on the visit.  

Have a good weekend.  

Best wishes,      

Mr Ian P. Ashmore        

Cop Lane C.E. Primary School 
A welcoming Christian community, committed to one    

another, giving our very best at all times. 

‘I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me.’ Philippians 4:13 

Our Christian Value is: thankfulness 

Dates for your Diary 

 

   

 

 

03.07.23—Sparkle Day—

wear something sparkly 

(rearranged from the 4th 

July) 

05.07.23—NEU Strike 

Day—school only open to 

Y3 and Y6 

07.07.23—NEU Strike 

Day—school open as    

normal 

07.07.23—Summer Fair 

14.07.23—reports out to 

parents 

19.07.23—Y6 BBQ at 6pm 

20.07.23—Y6 leaver’s 

worship afternoon 

20.07.23—PTFA end of 

year disco  

21.07.23—school closes at 

2pm for the summer 

break 
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PTFA News 

The summer fair planning is well under way. Please check Seesaw later today regard-

ing volunteers and read page 7 regarding cake and chocolate donations.  Thank you. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in our Picture News, we looked at the news that four children have been found alive 

after surviving a plane crash and spending forty days alone in Colombia’s Amazon jungle.       

Colombia’s president, Gustavo Petro heralded the rescue as a joy for the whole country. The four 

siblings were the only survivors of the plane that crash landed in the jungle on the 1st May. They 

then became the focus of a massive rescue operation, involving soldiers and local people. 

Speaking of the incredible feat of survival, Gustavo Petro said, “They were alone, they them-

selves achieved an example of total survival which remain in history”.  The children considered 

the question: ‘What is bravery?’ Our ‘Picture News at Home’ can be found on the last page of this 

newsletter. 

Reflection Time 

‘Let the heavens rejoice, let the earth be glad; let the sea resound, and all that is in it. Let the 
fields be jubilant, and everything in them; let all trees of the forest sing for joy. 

                                                                                                                      Psalm 96: 11-12 

This week in our worship, we thought about being thankful for the world in which we live. We 
thought about the natural world and what we were most thankful for. For example, the plants 
and oceans. We then heard the story of Benno, who was a holy man that wanted to thank God. 
Benno couldn’t pray because of the noise the animals around him were making. He got very cross. 
He tried to pray but the words wouldn't come out. He then saw the error of his ways and allowed 
the animals to make noise while they went about their daily lives. He could pray again.  Benno was 
too concerned with his own prayer. He didn’t appreciate the nature around him. He didn’t realise 
his own prayer was only part of a much bigger picture all of creation offers to God.  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Summer Term ‘Ministry of the Word’ Services 

Our summer term ‘Ministry of the Word’ service dates are listed below. Each 

services begins at 9:30am at St Mary’s Church, Penwortham. Parents are more 

than welcome to join us.   

Tuesday 4th July— Y4 and Y3 (Y3 rearranged due to cancellation because of bad 

weather) 

 

 

 

 

Warmer Weather and After School Sports Clubs 

If your child does extra-curricular sports clubs after school, please send an additional 

drink into school from home for them to take outside. The school water bottles are          

emptied and washed after school ready for the next day.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Governor Update 

A meeting of the full governing body was held on the 27.06.23. The impact of the 

meeting was: 

 Governors discussed the strategic plan, which was presented by the Chair of            

Governors. 

 Governors commended the recent equality and diversity awards, which focused on 

Religion and Race. 

 Governors approved the budget for the year ahead. 

Governors lived out the Christian vision of the school by discussing rising costs but          

ensuring that a financial plan is in place so that the children can continue to flourish.  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Donations can be made via the Eduspot app. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Due to Y6 now attending the Blackburn Diocese       

leaver’s service at Blackburn Cathedral and Indian 

Dance Day, Sparkle Day will now be on Monday 3rd 

July!  







 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 






